CUTTEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT
School Site Council Minutes
March 16, 2021
1. Meeting was called to order By Chairperson Bazzano @ 5:34PM
Those Present:
Guests, Superintendent, Sue Ivey

Council Members: Diana Baclagan, Karen Bazzano, August Deshais, Lori Dickinson, Audrea
Filbey, Susie Smelser, and Amber Syvertsen; Kaycee Cook & Chris Mikkelsen logged on late.

2. The Agenda was approved unanimously as written. Motion by Diana and a Second by Amber.

3. Minutes from the January 19, 2021 meeting were approved unanimously by a Motion of Lori
and a Second by Susie. There was no February 2021 meeting.

4. No persons of the public were present for comment. However, Sue Ivey did thank Karen and
Chris for recently serving on the superintendent-principal community interview panel.

5. August gave the District report, which included an update on student enroliment, facilities,
conferences, and that a new science program is being piloted by the teachers.

6. a.Sue lvey was present to share District achievement of the Actions / Services for all pupils as
they relate to the Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP) for the 2019-2020 academic year.

The goal of the plan is to provide for local goals, actions and use of resources for student
achievement and to increase positive opportunities or outcomes in challenging categories.

Superintendent Ivey presented the Two Goals; 1, Increase Student Achievement Levels,
improving the foundation for college and career readiness and goal, and 2, Ensure a safe and welcoming
learning environment where students are connected and fully engaged in their education. The District
performed well overall, achieving near each category of the goals. One area of work moving forward is
Mathematics. While some additional categories show as not met, this was affected due in part or
entirely due to temporary school closures and the Distance Learning model.

On January 26™, the LCAP for 2020-21 was broadcast via Zoom with breakout rooms to gather
parent / community input as to what is working and what we may be able to add to enhance learning.
Currently, surveys are out for response and we are all encouraged to complete the survey and to
encourage others within the District to do so as well.

b. The Council opted to Bring the District Wellness Policy back to the April 27" meeting.
7. Our next meeting is April 27, 2021 @ 5:30PM

8. The meeting was adjourned at 6:02 by President Bazzano



